Hundleton Community Council			                       Page      2011          /2013 - 2014


Minutes of Monthly Meeting held Monday 20th January 2014


______________________________________________________________________





PRESENT	Cllr (chair) Ray Watkins / Cllr Jean Cox  /  Cllr Keith John /  Cllr John Morris/     Cllr John Williams/  	Cllr Barry Grange / 	Cllr Eric Scourfield / 	 Clerk Barbara Rapley   	  Members of Public  - 0





As defined in the “Code of Conduct” any Councillor with an interest in any matters discussed at this meeting must leave the meeting until the topic for discussion is closed.





?	Apologies for absence		Cllrs Eleanor Jones & John Allen-Mirehouse	





?	Acceptance of Minutes of dated - Monday  16th December 2013


	Proposed Cllr John Morris	Seconded Cllr Jean Cox


Matters Arising


Dog Signs Mountain Lane


Only the small No Dog Fouling signs an be permitted


Sports Pavilion Cleaning and Container for Storage


Councillor Watkins advised that the cleanliness of the Sports Pavilion facilities after use is still very far from acceptable, All Councillors inspected the current state. The damaged door has been repaired  but we were advised that a new door would be put in place. following a long discussion on this on going problem it was agreed to advise the Football Association that each time the facilities were left in an unacceptable condition which required the caretaker to action the cleaning a bill would be sent to them for £30 per incident.  This was not to be taken as an opt out of the cleaning, this will be monitored to ensure they meet the terms and conditions of hire. Following a conversation with Mr Adrian Davies re the placing of a storage container on the field he advises he has discussed this with planning and a different location suggested by them,  when writing re the above will  again refer to our previous correspondence on this matter and reaffirm that the container if planning permission agreed will be placed at the bottom of the field or not at all.						               						                      Clerk to write


Field Maintenance


Councillor John Williams raised concerns that the Football Club have advised that they will not be doing any field maintenance until the end of the season, this work needs to be started now  without any further delays.  The Community require their cooperation on this matter, clerk to include in letter to Miss Preece with cc to Mr Adrian Davies.


Storage Shed Storm Damage


Zurich Insurance have been notified of the storm damage to the storage shed,  we are currently awaiting quotes for the repair to proceed with the claim, to date one quote has been received and remains unopened  until the second quote arrives.  Councillor Watkins will contact all Councillors by telephone once both quotes are to hand in order to proceed with repair work.


War Memorial path repairs


We have requested 2 quotations for this work, only one received to date.


Declaration of Interests


Councillors J Williams and B Grange declared interest re Quotations for both repairs


?	Correspondence Out


Darren Thomas - PCC	Requesting repair to Road Sign Kingsfold Junction


			This has now been repaired


Rachel Preece		Requesting reply to our letter dated 21st November 2013 


Louise Curry - Zurich	Advising her of the storm damage to Storage Unit Sports Pavilion


K M MacDermott - PCC	Returning Annual Precept form for 2014/20, £4,580





?	Correspondence In


Nicky Edwards - PCC	Invitation to Cabinet Briefing 5th February 2014 Committee Room 1 County Hall minimum of 3 can attend


Western Power		Invitation to Stakeholder Workshop  - Various Dates available across the Country


Rachel Preece		Response to our letter see correspondence out.


			Miss Preece advises that all relevant personnel have been reminded of their duties re Sports Pavilion  facilities and pitch 			in ensuring  they are left clean and tidy at all times. Miss Preece further advises that they are proceeding with their 			request of  placing of a container on the Sports field.


George Allingham		Advising of vacancy for Clerk/RFO Cosheston CC


Cath Ranson- PCC		Information re Draft Biodiversity Supplementary Guidance Plan - Can be viewed at www.pembrokeshire.gov.uk/planning


?	Susan Sanders - PCC	Information re Consultation on Welsh in Education Strategic Plan (Wesp) 2014 - 2017 for Pembrokeshire, link can be			viewed at http:www.pembrokeshire.gov.uk/content.asp?nav=101,988&parent_directory_id646&id=28967&Lannguage=			Comments can be made to  educationconsultations@pembrokeshire.gov.uk


Public Service Comm.	Advising that the Commission on Public Service Governance & Delivery will be submitting its final report to the Welsh 			Government on Monday 20th January 2014. This can be viewed via the Welsh Government Web Site


Fran Langham		Invitation to a conference on Developing Commercialism in Local Government Wednesday 19th March 2014


?	Planning


	Consultations	None


	Permissions	None


Finance


Bank Balance		£10,307.46


PCC			Precept Payment for December 2013 £1,526.50p


YFC				Donation Request			


?	Matters For Discussion


None			                         


There being no further business the Meeting closed 





Signed as a true record...................................................................Chairperson               Date.............................................................


				


Signed.............................................................Barbara Rapley         Clerk/RFO  Tel: 01646 685399 - email barrap1@btinternet.com





                            




















